

September 4, 2024

Dripping Springs Mountain Bike Club 1677 Grassy Field Road Austin, TX 78737

Attention:

Jon Ballard, President

Dear Dripping Springs Mountain Bike Club:

Re: Confirmation of Termination of Agreement

Further to the meeting between members of your Club's Board of Directors and City staff on August 15, 2024 and your letter dated August 27, 2024 to Dripping Springs City Council, I write to confirm that, on September 3, 2024, City Council resolved to accept your proposed termination of the Joint Use Agreement for Mountain Bike Trails between the Club and the City dated June 10, 2016 (the "2016 Agreement"). In the alternative, the City terminates the 2016 Agreement effective immediately in accordance with section 3.3(c) thereof.

As you know, City Council is hopeful that the Club's Board and the City can work collaboratively to negotiate a new agreement that works for all parties in the coming weeks. Staff will reach out under separate cover to canvass dates for a negotiation meeting to include Council Members Travis Crow and Sherrie Parks, and appropriate representatives from the Club's Board and City staff.

Sincerely,

Michelle Fischer City Administrator

cc:

Lindsey Thomas, Vice President

Joe Cimato, Treasurer David Douglas, Secretary Jeremy Higdon, Director

Andrew Binz, Parks and Community Services Director Emily Nelson, Dripping Springs Ranch Park Manager

Aniz Alani, Deputy City Attorney